Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Meeting

October 12, 2020
Supervisor Ken Eisnor reconvened the budget meeting at 6:59 p.m. on October 12, 2020.  Present were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Burt Seymour Jr, Barbara Philips and Randy Rundle. 
As it was discussed at the last budget meeting, this meeting will concentrate specifically on the Water Districts.
Supervisor Eisnor spoke of the possible leak in the Spencer Water District that would account for the enormous increase in water usage in that district. He explained that he and the Water Plant Operator, Ted Flint; walked the entire length of the water line.  Everything looked good, but one yard was particularly spongy.  He will call NY Leak Detection in the morning to see if they can locate the leak.

That being said, Supervisor Eisnor suggested that the flat rate in the Spencer Water District be increased to $125.00 twice a year and the minimum usage charge be increased to $85.00 twice a year.  The Supervisor explained that it has been years since this District saw an increase and that there is no reserve balance.  With on twenty-one (21) users it is difficult to build up the reserve. Discussion continued.
The Board decided that in order to build the fund balance, the flat rate charge will need to be raised to $150.00 twice a year.

Discussion turned to the Tindall Water District.  

Supervisor Eisnor is proposing increasing the quarterly rate to $85.00, and the Water District tax by 2%.

Councilperson Hebbard still would like to pursue funding for replacing the Tindall water lines, and wants to start with an income survey for everyone on the Tindall line. 

Bookkeeper, Diane Rolewicz, suggested the rate be increased to $100.00 per quarter.  This will allow for any repairs that may need to be done and build up the reserves.  Councilperson Hebbard said that was not needed as the Tindall District does have some reserve now.

Councilperson Seymour suggested the quarterly rate be increased to $90.00. This is only $60.00 more per year and still under the Westmoreland District charges.  Councilperson Rundle and Councilperson Phillips agreed this was a viable solution.  Councilperson Hebbard did not.
The Westmoreland Water District was discussed next.  Supervisor Eisnor suggested we leave the EDU charge at $175.00 twice a year, but increase the basic usage charge to $100.00.  This will afford funding for any future problems.

A short discussion commenced regarding the Justice Court.  In 2019, the Town lost $20,000.00 for the Court.  In 2020 that deficient has increased to $42,754.00 and the Justices are only holding court twice a month.  In 2019 court was held four (4) times a month. Some adjustments will need to be made early in 2021.
Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board the Assessor will start Tuesday, October 13, 202 at 16,500.00.  She will be working eight (8) hours a week and is on a one (1) year probationary appointment.
The Supervisor stated that the Reading Center hours have been adjusted again, the hours are as follows:

Monday-closed

Tuesday 4:30-7:00

Wednesday- 9:00-12:00

Thursday-11:00-3:00

Friday-closed

Saturday- 9:30 -1:00

There being no other business to discuss this budget meeting was closed at 8:00pm
Respectfully Submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
